
  

 

         

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,                                                                    Friday 13th December 2019 

 

It has certainly been a fun filled, festive week here at St. Lawrence!  Earlier this week we held our 

traditional Christmas Nativity and from the lovely comments and feedback we received it sounds 

like it was enjoyed by all. We thank you for taking the time to fill in the feedback slips, it is lovely 

to read your comments aloud to the children and see their eyes light up when they hear how 

much you appreciated their efforts. The children here at St. Lawrence once again did the most 

magnificent job of showcasing their talents and really were ‘the best they could possibly be’.  

 

Here are a few of the comments that the parents/grandparents/carers shared that made us feel 

very proud:  

‘What a beautiful play. Having three grandchildren at this school it made us very proud so we shed 

a tear.’ 

‘The Best Ever!’ 

‘What a performance! Each and every little person did a fabulous job. They supported each other 

throughout, truly the St. Lawrence Way! We thoroughly enjoyed the show. Well done! 

‘Very effective. The children’s enthusiasm was infectious! Congratulations to everyone, especially 

the staff.’ 

Our annual theatre trip to see Theatre Severn’s Production of Aladdin on Wednesday was a huge 

success and from the smiling faces and the laughter, I think the children had the most wonderful 

time. Thank you all for your patience when you collected your child from school in the evening as 

it was rather busy and hectic with coaches and cars blocking the road.  

 

It is such a busy time of year for Mrs Care and Mrs Stevens in the school office and these        

additional festive events need careful planning and preparation in order to run smoothly. I would 

like to place on record my thanks for all their hard work, patience and resilience as they work so          

incredibly hard to make sure the right information gets to parents/carers. Just a polite reminder 

that if there is a deadline on letters to be brought back into school signed  please could you try to 

meet this deadline. A lot of time is wasted telephoning, emailing and chasing up consent forms. 

 

The PTFA organised the ‘House penny race’ a few weeks ago and have been busy counting. The 

total amount raised was £158.40 which was absolutely amazing! The winning house was St. 

George’s which raised a staggering £56.45. Well done to all the children and families who sup-

ported this event.  

Wishing you all a wonderful weekend. 

Mrs Alison Moore 

Executive Head Teacher - Ms. Helen Osterfield 

Head of School - Mrs. Alison Moore 



                               

 

   

                                    

 

 



 

Class One 

Owain —  trying hard with his Phonics work 

All of Class 1  -  for being absolutely fabulous in the Christmas Nativity 

 

Class Two 

Ruben  -  for focusing really well all week 

Charlie  -  for focusing really well all week 

 

Class Three 

Thomas  -  100% effort at all times 

Miley  -  fantastic effort in Maths 

 

HEAD TEACHERS SPECIAL MENTION 

Whole School  -  for being absolute Superstars in the Nativity 

 

‘Commando Joe Bear’   

This week ‘Champion of Resilience’ goes to Oliver F for his outstanding solo singing    

during all the rehearsals and performances for the Christmas Nativity. Well done! 

 

House Points Winners 

This week the winning house is St George’s with a staggering 164 points. 

Well done to Austin and everyone who is a member of this house. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

House name Points this week Points so far 

St David 106 856 

St Patrick 84 998 

St Andrew 126 919 

St George 164 798 
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FATHER CHRISTMAS SCHOOL VISIT -  19th December  

Father Christmas will be visiting the children during the school hours.  

There is no need to book as Father Christmas is coming to see every  

child at St Lawrence to give them a little gift. 

 

 

 

ST LAWRENCE CHRISTMAS POST BOX 

 

The school’s Christmas post box will be located outside the school office from  

Monday 2nd  December until the end of term for pupils to post their cards to  

friends and members of staff. The post box will be emptied by the children daily. 

Please ensure that the name of the child/teacher and their class number is  

marked on the envelope! 

 
 

 

 

TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE 

From Humbers Road Junction To Preston Junction, Telford. 

 

‘Amey’ on behalf of Severn Trent Water are planning to undertake manhole cover           
replacement works. The work is set to commence on Monday 13th January 2020 and 
will last for a duration of 1 day with an end date of Monday 13th January 2020. 

 

 

 

           

 



 

 

 

 

 

DECEMBER 

WEDNESDAY 18TH DECEMBER— Christmas Jumper and Christmas dinner day 

THURSDAY 19TH DECEMBER—Father Christmas in school    

FRIDAY 20TH DECEMBER  - Last day of term 

 

 

JANUARY 

MONDAY 6TH JANUARY 2020 — Back to school 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


